MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND MEETING AND PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 1ST JUNE 2021 IN BADLESMERE VILLAGE HALL AT 8.00PM 
Annual General Meeting opened at 8pm.
Present.  Councillor’s Harbour, Austin, Nimmo, Weston, Perry, Blythin, Swale Borough Councillor Valentine and Kent County Councillor Lehmann.
Apologies.  Received from Councillor’s Brookes and Scutt.
Absent.  Councillor Simmons and Swale Borough Councillor Gould.

Election of Officers.
The Chairman vacated the chair, Cllr Blythin proposed Cllr Harbour as Chairman and Cllr Weston seconded and the Chairman was unanimously re-elected.  Cllr Blythin proposed Cllr Austin as Vice Chairman, seconded by Cllr Weston and Cllr Austin was unanimously re-elected as Vice Chairman.
K.A.L.C Swale Branch Cllr Austin confirmed that he was unable to act as the Parish Council representative due to further commitments elsewhere.  Cllr’s Blythin and Weston both volunteered to take on this role between them.
Planning sub-committee will remain as Cllr’s Harbour with the addition of Councillor Weston.
The following portfolios were allocated, Transport – Councillor’s Harbour and Weston and Communities and Strategic – Councillor Brookes.

Annual General Meeting closed at 8.15pm

Parish Meeting opened at 8.15pm
There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda. 
 
Previous Minutes approved and signed.				                                          21/15501

Strategy of distribution of 20’s Plenty flyers and collation of responses.  Councillor Harbour is aware of two parishioners that oppose.  Cllr’s Weston and Blythin have had a positive response.  Cllr Austin made suggestion that a formal plan of how to monitor the responses was arranged.  Cllr Harbour had 170 flyers distributed to the school.  Cllr Blythin to create a spreadsheet containing collated data.  Cllr Weston to assist.  Cllr Blythin received an email opposing which has been responded to.  Cllr Perry received responses requesting that the start and finish location be increased.  Cllr Harbour stated that should a Highways plan be formulated we could list as a quiet lane.  Cllr Blythin suggested that further exploration was required to identify options.  	Cllr Nimmo asked the council if we all agreed that the voting method was an acceptable process, Cllr Blythin confirmed that most votes has been signed which would reduce likelihood of false voting however, if the voting totals were close then we should perhaps explore further.  Cllr Austin informed the Parish Council that the decision to put a motion forward was the decision of the Parish Councils.  Cllr Harbour has placed data on social media to increase awareness.  Cllr Blythin suggested a public meeting to be held once votes are in.			    											                            				            					21/15502
Representation of Swale Area Committee and associated KALC events.  As discussed in Annual General meeting.																																	21/15503
AGAR.  Yearly Parish Council Audit confirmed and signed for submission.
21/15504                                                                                                                                  

Finance.  Cheque raised to Badlesmere Village Hall in relation to Hall hire for Parish Meetings.
											21/15505
Planning.  REF 21/502251/FULL – Sycamore Lodge, Newhouse Lane, Sheldwich, ME13 9QR.  Chairman confirmed house had already been extended, the planning relates to a garage of substantial size and believes the land is agricultural.  Cllr Perry stated that the comments on the Swale website suggest the land has a covenant in place and the proposal would create a large footprint.  Cllr Blythin has no objection to the planning as at rear of property however.  Parish Council unanimously oppose the planning application due to materials used as not in keeping with other properties, the land use is questionable and dimensionally is not within keeping or couture’s of original building.  REF 21/502114/LBC – Harrow House, Shottenden Road, Sheldwich ME13 OJX.  Replacement windows and door.  Cllr Nimmo informed Parish Council of full detail shown in application and believes whilst does not look authentic there would be no objections, Parish Council unanimously agreed.
											21/15506
Meeting Closed at 9.05pm
Next meeting scheduled on Tuesday 6th July 2021 at Badlesmere Village Hall.  

Signed:

Dated:
